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SUBJECT

This briefing by the county’s Healthcare Economist focuses on differences between the County’s Group Health and KingCare healthcare plans.  

BACKGROUND

King County employees participate in the Healthy Incentives program, which began in 2005. The program was designed to encourage employees and their covered spouse/domestic partners to take ownership of their health.  Employees and covered family members have continued to receive the same level of medical coverage as in previous years, but participation in Healthy Incentives affects their out-of-pocket expenses for coverage each year. 

Employees choose between two healthcare plans:  KingCare (administered by Aetna) or Group Health. In the KingCare plan, employees and their spouses/partners can choose any qualified medical provider (i.e., primary care physicians, specialists) and receive higher coverage rates for providers in Aetna’s approved network. In contrast, under Group Health, individuals see a Group Health primary care physician who provides and coordinates their care.
About 80 percent of employees annually have chosen KingCare for the last several years. While employees enjoy the flexibility offered in this plan, it is more costly to King County than Group Health. Historically, Group Health has been about 16 percent less costly per employee through its promotion of effective, low-cost services, which will be shown during the presentation.  Executive staff will present analysis what drives the cost difference.
INVITED:

1. John Scoggins, Healthcare Economist, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

2. Karleen Sakumoto, Employee Health and Well-Being Section Manager, Department of Executive Services
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